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Principal's MessagePrincipal's Message

As educators we strive to keep up-to-date with new learning
and ideas as well as ensuring practices we know to be sound,
remain firmly in place. At Holy Cross we place strong emphasis
on literacy, as success in this area underpins all other areas
of learning. We provide our students with opportunities to
meaningfully engage with literacy tasks, to build their
understanding and application of structures and frameworks
that will enable them to make sense of what they learn and
organise their thoughts, ideas and responses.

This term all teachers have been applying a framework based
on the work of an educator named, Susan Pepper Rollins
in her book, Learning in The Fastlane. At every level of the
school teachers are using this structure with groups of students
to support their learning. I too, am working with a group of
learners and am loving travelling this journey with them; their
interest in the world around them, the questions they ask, the
way they make sense of what they learn and express their
understanding is incredible!

Last week we were discussing how we might describe
ourselves or others. We used the words physical features and
personality. When I asked how we could define these, the
students (who are seven years old) came up with the following
definitions:

Personality - your own style; it is what makes you unique

Physical features- the way something or someone looks.

What privileged positions we hold, working alongside you,
supporting the learning journey of our Holy Cross children.

LookingLooking aheadahead- on the last Thursday of term, we invite you to
visit the classrooms where your child(ren) will celebrate with you
their learning journey for this term.

Catholic CharacterCatholic Character

" Children are a gift from the Lord; they are a reward from" Children are a gift from the Lord; they are a reward from
him." Psalm 127:3him." Psalm 127:3

Each Monday morning the staff gather together for a special
reflection time before school. Often, following this time we share
the thoughts, prayers or dicsussions we have had with our
students at a whole school gathering.

These 'gatherings' give us time to pause and focus on the
things we hold dear: our friends and family, our community, our
learning and our faith.

This week the staff reflected on the Psalm above.

How blessed are we to be surrounded by beautiful tamariki who
have so much to teach us?

You will recall at the start of the school year, seven weeks ago,
we were privileged to hear your child's story and your family's
story as part of our learning conversations. Let's continue these
conversations both at school and a home- let's make the time
to pause, acknowledge and celebrate the unique gifts of each
of our children.

1

www.princexml.com
Prince - Non-commercial License
This document was created with Prince, a great way of getting web content onto paper.

https://hcsmiramar.schoolzineplus.com/newsletter/article/419?skin=1
https://hcsmiramar.schoolzineplus.com/newsletter/article/420?skin=1


Let's CelebrateLet's Celebrate

LET'S CELEBRATELET'S CELEBRATE
!!!!

Everyone is invited to come together
on:

Thursday 15Thursday 15thth AprilApril

Order of the dayOrder of the day

10.00- 11.0010.00- 11.00 Visit your child's
classroom to celebrate and enjoy the
learning they have been doing this

term.

11.00-11.2511.00-11.25 Morning tea in the
staffroom.

11.30-12.3011.30-12.30 Farewell in the school
hall for Mr Sa and Mr Carson.

12.30- 1.3012.30- 1.30 Bring along and enjoy
a healthy picnic lunch in our school
grounds with your children,

followed by games and
activities.

3.30-4.303.30-4.30 Visit your child's
classroom to celebrate and enjoy the
learning they have been doing this

term. (For those unable to attend

the morning session)

This day is a time when we can
come together as a community and
celebrate the things we do at Holy
Cross School. It is also a time to

farewell two members of staff, who
have contributed immensely to the

learning and growing of students in
their care.

(Please return the notice that was sent home this week
and let us know what you will be attending on the day)
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Whole school evacuationWhole school evacuation

Dear Parents/Caregivers

In the event of an emergency, knowing the expectations of the
school and the practices we follow will be helpful for you and a
great support for your child/ren. Please note the following:

FridayFriday 26th26th MarchMarch 20212021 WHOLEWHOLE school evacuation. Please
pick up your child between 2.252.25 pmpm andand 2.45pm2.45pm at the top of
the zig zag on Athens/Otaki Street intersection.

Parents collect your child from this location. If you are not
available, you must organise your emergency contact to pick
up your child. Children will be sitting with their classes. PleasePlease
follow the steps below.follow the steps below.

For the safety of our students we ask that you dodo notnot parkpark youryour
carcar atat thethe toptop ofof AthensAthens StreetStreet but walk up the zig zag or Otaki
Street. Let the children go up first.Let the children go up first.

We suggest that at this time you also check your emergency
supplies and review your home emergency practices.

For more information, checklists and ideas we recommend
you look at the following site http://www.getthru.govt.nz/http://www.getthru.govt.nz/
how-to-get-readyhow-to-get-ready

Thank you for your support. If you have any questions, please
do not hesitate to contact the office.

AA REMINDERREMINDER OFOF EMERGENCYEMERGENCY PROCEDURESPROCEDURES ATAT HOLYHOLY
CROSS SCHOOLCROSS SCHOOL

FireFire

EarthquakeEarthquake

TsunamiTsunami

LockdownLockdown

Useful information in the event of a Natural DisasterUseful information in the event of a Natural Disaster

Here are some useful links to help you and your children in the
event of a natural disaster

1. Report to one of the Marshall’sReport to one of the Marshall’s at the exit points on
Athens Street or Otaki Street. A Marshall will collect
your child and deliver them to you.

2. Return to schoolReturn to school to collect your child’s bag/scooter/
bike.

• Evacuate the classroom or workspace; children
assemble on the back courts near the school hall.
Students walk sensibly and quietly.

• On the courts, students sit with their class and listen
quietly as the teacher checks the roll (this will be
brought from the office).

• In the event of an earthquake, children get under
desks/tables and hold onto the legs of the tables.
They remain under the tables until told to come out. If
there is not enough room under tables or you are
outside, children should get into the turtle position
and protect their heads/necks.

• In the event of a large earthquake and possible
tsunami, you will be asked to evacuate the school
and move to higher ground. After the shaking has
stopped we move quickly and quietly up the zigzag
to the assembly point at the top of Athens Street.

• At the assembly point students sit with their class
and listen quietly as the teacher checks the roll. Await
further instructions.

• For security reasons these procedures are not
displayed but are regularly practiced by the school
community.

• https://www.getprepared.nz/households

• https://www.getthru.govt.nz/

• Nigel Latta's guide to Helping Children's Trauma
Post Earthquake
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Room 3,5 and 6 tripRoom 3,5 and 6 trip

Rooms 3, 5 & 6 have a very exciting art trip coming up to the
Wellington City Gallery where they will be taking a close look
at the mural 'Ngā kakano / The Seeds' by Johnson Witehira
which wraps around the outside edge of Te Ngākau Civic
Square.
They will be exploring Māori motifs and characters and will learn
about what these
can tell us about our local stories in Te Whanagui-a-Tara /
Wellington. Our students will then learn how to cut and use a
stencil to make a screen print inspired by the mural.
A permission slip confirming the details and dates of this trip in
April will be sent to parent emails next week.

Assyrian New Year FestivalAssyrian New Year Festival

Garden to TableGarden to Table

Gardener of the Day- Jonathan explained what he did in the
garden last Tuesday.
"We were learning about an olla-which is another word for
irrigation. We made an irrigation system by digging a hole in
the ground and placing a pot inside the hole.
Then we filled in the hole around the pot with soil. We took a
measurement of how big the pot was. We measured how
much water was in the pot and how much water had soaked
out. We put in 1 1/2 litres of water, then we put the lid on the
pot."
Chef of the Day- Maggie told us about how she made rhubarb
and apple crumble. She told us "When Mia was getting the
sugar out of the container, she accidently put a cup of sugar
into the flour! Woops!
We got the rhubarb and apples from the garden. We cooked
the fruit in the oven until it went mushy and we sprinkled the
crumble over the top of the fruit and cooked it until the
crumble was crispy.
An idea to make next time could be lettuce and potato salad
with balsalmic vinegar and herb dressing -Yummy! "

This week in the garden Georgette explains what she did.
" Jayde and Esther were scooping up the compost and putting
it in the wheelbarrow. Zoe and the kids from Hataitai School
put the coriander seeds into envelopes.
Maitri, Maloni Astyn and myself wrote letters to the other
Garden to Table schools.
We welcomed the students from Hataitai School and showed
them what to do in the garden.
Chef of the day- Finn shared his recipe with us and explained
how he helped make Kale and Mint Tabbouleh.
"First we chopped tomatoes,onion,cucumber,spring onion,kale
and mint and mixed them altogether.
We added the vegetables to the bulghar wheat and
seasoned.

Online safety information eveningOnline safety information evening
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The Kāhui Ako group have secured Samuel Marsden
auditorium for this interesting and informative event. The
auditorium can take up to 500 people so there should be plenty
of space available for all parents to attend. The entry fee for
parents will simply be a gold coin donation for the Home of
Compassion Soup kitchen.

We will also receive a link to the documentary after the event
that we can share with you.

Happy BirthdayHappy Birthday

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO Ruby, Beth,HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO Ruby, Beth,
Joseph, Mia, Jonathan, Daniel,Joseph, Mia, Jonathan, Daniel,

Alexandra and Tineia.Alexandra and Tineia.

We hope your birthdays were full ofWe hope your birthdays were full of
fun and laughter!fun and laughter!

A big welcome to Ruby and BethA big welcome to Ruby and Beth
who have started at Holy Crosswho have started at Holy Cross

School recently. We hope you areSchool recently. We hope you are
happy and making lots of new friendshappy and making lots of new friends

at school.at school.

PSG Easter Raffle fundraiserPSG Easter Raffle fundraiser

Thank you to those that have returned their raffle money and
goodies to the office for this quick turn around raffle organised
by the PSG.

More raffle tickets are available in the office if you have the
opportunity to sell more.

The raffle will be drawn in time for Easter !

Thank you again for your support.
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Community NoticesCommunity Notices

https://hcsmiramar.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/1269/
schoolnewsletter_term_1_2021.pdf
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